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The Reverend Dr. Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior Pastor 

 brenda@rhccucc.org 

The Reverend Meghan D. Young, Acting Associate Pastor 

meghan@rhccucc.org 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

mary@rhccucc.org 

Mitsey Baker, Office Manager 

office@rhccucc.org 

860 529-4167 Church 

 January 2015 Newsletter 
 Website: www.rhccucc.org 

 Office Hours – 8:30 a.m.–2:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

 8:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. Friday 

Sunday Worship Services – 10:00 a.m. 

 Childcare Available/Handicap Accessible 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
Epiphany Pageant: “Las Posadas”  

Sunday, January 4th at 10 AM 
 
Come join us as we worship in wonder and mystery, bringing 
the story of Christmas and Epiphany to light, as 
worship leaders of ALL ages put on costumes 
and remember through word and action, the 
birth story and revelation of our faith.  
 
 

  

The 
Church Mouse 

mailto:mary@rhccucc.org
mailto:office@rhccucc.org
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And Jesus said to them, “Therefore every scribe who has been trained for the kingdom 

of heaven is like the master of a household who brings out of his treasure what is new 
and what is old.        

 Matthew 13:52, New Revised Standard Version 

 

Jesus said, “Then you see how every student well-trained in God’s kingdom is like the 

owner of a general store who can put his hands on anything you need, old or new, 
exactly when you need it.       

 Matthew 13:52, The Message Version 

 

New and old, old and new.  Practically everything in life lives in this polarity… what we 
already have and what we don’t have yet…what we’ve already seen and what we haven’t 
seen yet…what we already know and what we’ve yet to discover…tradition and 
innovation…familiar and unfamiliar…ancient and modern…heritage and future….that 
which is preserved and that which is yet to be formed.  We can find ourselves, our lives, 
our faith and our church in there somewhere.  To be human is to live with both what is 
old and what is new. 

 

And so we are always building upon what is, what has been and what used to be, and 
striving from there to live toward what might be, what longs to be, and what summons 
us -- or, to put it another way, where God is leading us.  The gospel is nothing if not 
movement.  It calls us not to find some comfortable place or state and then just stay put 
forever.  It calls us to a dynamic living within which we will sharpen our sense of when 
we need “old” and when we need “new,” and how to move with grace with them both.  
It calls us to value past and tradition not for their own sake, but for the sake of how they 
can help anchor and equip us for a newly imagined future.  Sometimes we need more of 
one, sometimes more of the other; always we need open and trusting discernment of 
what faithfulness would call for right now. 
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Sometime within the new year now dawning, RHCC will call a new pastor and begin a 
new relationship and partnership with that person.  It will be a new time in the life of a 
centuries-old church.  It will manifest “what is old and what is new” -- a continuing 
history and a new chapter of it.  The new ministry will build upon much that is in place, 
even as it will bring something new to this church.  It’s always both.  And along with the 
excitement about what (and who) is coming next, there is also, of course, a bit of natural 
apprehension about the not knowing.  It’s always both.  When your new minister arrives, 
you can expect some continuity and you can expect some change.  It’s always both. 

Let the beginning of a new year stand as a good symbol of where you are as a church, 
for it holds both what is new and what is old, just as has been true of this interim period, 
and true of the whole journey of any community of faith over time.  As Jesus says to his 
disciples, recognizing the kingdom of God – “being well-trained for it” – has something to 
do with navigating old and new, all the time.  And so it is with us. 

 

    Faithfully, 

 

    Rev. Brenda 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 
PLEDGE INFORMATION 

 
Thanks to all who have submitted their pledge for 2015!  If you 
are interested in signing up for electronic funds transfer (EFT) 
through Vanco and would like some assistance in doing so, 
please feel free to contact me.  If you already use Vanco for 
your donations and your donation amount has changed, please 
remember to change your EFT amount via their web site (there 
is a link to Vanco available on our website).  If you have any 

questions regarding how to do this, I would be happy to assist you with this as well.  
I have made available pledge envelopes for those who noted on their pledge cards 
that they want them.  If you would like pledge cards and don’t see them waiting for 
your pick up in Chapin Hall, I will be glad to leave a set for you.  I can be reached 
by phone at 860-257-1099 or by email at deb.copes@gmail.com 

 

  

mailto:deb.copes@gmail.com
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JANUARY  

 

 

 

10:00 a.m., sanctuary.  Child care provided. 
 

Listed below are the several lectionary texts for each Sunday.  The lectionary is a 
three-year cycle of Scripture readings, shared in common by most major Christian 
denominations.  (The preaching text for any given Sunday may or may not be taken 
from these.)  Reading them and looking for thematic connections, as well as for how 
they speak to our own experience, is one way to use the lectionary for growth in 
Biblical understanding. 
 

 

Jan. 4  Epiphany Sunday; Communion 
Intergenerational worship with Epiphany Pageant 

 
Jer. 31:7-14 or Sir. 24:1-12; Ps. 147:12-20,  

Wis. of Sol. 10:15-21; Eph. 1:3-14; Jn. 1:1-9),10-18 

 

Jan. 11  First Sunday after Epiphany/Baptism of Jesus 

Gen. 1:1-5; Ps. 29; Eph. 1:3-14; Mk. 1:4-11 

 

Jan. 18  Second Sunday after Epiphany; Sacrament of Baptism 

1 Sam. 3:1-10 (11-20); Ps. 139:1-6, 13-1; 

1 Cor. 6:12-20; Jn.  1:43-51 

 

Jan. 25  Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Jonah 3:1-5, 10; Ps. 62:5-12; 1 Cor. 7:29-31; Mk. 1:14-20 
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“Things I’ve Wondered about Christianity”  
Discussion Series 

 
Based on topics and questions submitted by members of 
the congregation, several small-group discussion 
opportunities are being planned (Pastor Brenda will 
facilitate): 
 
 Sun. , Jan. 25, 11:30 – 12:30      Images of God   

What do we mean when we say the word “God” ??  What content do we have in 
mind?  Do we mean a being?  A spirit?  A force?  As our scientific and historical 
understandings of the universe have evolved, has this meant an evolution also 
in our image and understanding of God?  In our conversation, we’ll be seeking 
not the “right” answer, but a way of talking with each other about our (probably 
different) perspectives on what we mean when we say “God” – and how our 
understanding may have shifted, or be shifting, over time. 

  
Sun., Feb. 8, 11:30 – 12:30         Literalism and the Bible 

How do we read Scripture, so as to hear its true meanings?  Reading it 
literally, taking everything at face value, generally creates more questions than 
answers (e.g, if Adam and Eve were the first two people on earth, and had 
sons, where did the sons find women to marry, as the Bible says they did?  
What about all the other things in the Bible that we would find it hard to 
believe, given what science teaches us about the way things work?).  How do 
we understand these texts other than at a literal level? 

 
Future conversations will also be scheduled… topics will include prayer, 
atonement, and others. 
 
 

Wednesday Scripture study will resume with the Gospel of Thomas 
 

Weekly Scripture study will resume on Wednesdays, 12:00 – 
1:00, beginning on January 14.  The first text we will look at will 
be The Gospel of Thomas.  Discovered in 1945, it is one of the 
several gospels we now know existed in early Christian times but 
was not included in the canon of the New Testament.  Copies of 
the text will be made available at the first session.  No need for 
any particular background, come and explore what the Gospel of 
Thomas says that Jesus taught… and see how it compares with 
what we are familiar with from the gospels we know.  
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FAITH FORMATION @ RHCC 
 
 

S.P.I.R.I.T. Corner Check-in 
 
Church School 
 We had a great advent season, learning about “Las Posadas,” practicing hospitality, and 
opening our hearts to the light and love of Christ.  We are beginning our next church school unit 
“Jesus, the Storyteller,” exploring our own stories within Jesus’ stories. 
 

Youth Group 
 We gathered together for our annual youth group Christmas gathering.  We played Christmas 
games, reflected on the meaning of the season, and decorated some tasty cookies. 
 All Youth Group events for the year will be open to 6th-12th graders, and when appropriate 6th-8th 
graders and 9th-12th graders will break off for separate discussion groups.  We will meet several 
times throughout the year for Youth Group Night Out events and service projects.  Noah’s Table now 
meets twice a month on Sunday evenings from 5 PM – 6:30 PM for dinner, fellowship, and faith 
formation.  Schedule is subject to change based on activities determined by the Youth Group. 
 
Gatherings 
 The annual RHCC Advent Gathering, on November 30th, was an opportunity to gather for a 
meal, crafts, and worship, as we welcomed the season of Advent to wait in anticipation for the 
birth of Jesus Christ.  We made advent wreathes, an Epiphany chain/calendar with activities and 
suggestions for reflection throughout the season, and decorated Christmas cards for church 
members. 
 On December 13th, we hosted our fifth annual Jingle Bell Rock children’s Christmas workshop 
and celebration. It was non-stop, fun-filled, morning of singing Christmas songs, playing Christmas 
games, making gingerbread houses, decorating ornaments, baking Christmas cookies.  We even 
had an indoor “snow” ball fight!  Many thanks to all the volunteers. 

 
 

Children & Youth Leadership Programs at RHCC 
 

The children and youth leadership programs at RHCC have launched.  This program is for those 
between the ages of 2nd-12th grade.  Get involved, be a leader, and be part of your church.  For 
information and to sign-up, contact Meghan Young at Meghan@rhccucc.org. 

 
 
 

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS: Nursery Volunteers are always needed.  If you are interested in 
volunteering in the Nursery during Sunday morning worship, please contact a member of the 
Childcare Committee (RHCCchildcare@gmail.com) for more information.  You can also sign-up 
outside the Nursery. 

 
 
  

mailto:meghan@rhccucc.org
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Here’s What’s Happening This Month… 
SPECIAL EVENTS: You do not want to miss these! 

Date Scripture/Lesson 

Saturday, January 3 Epiphany Pageant Rehearsal: 10 AM – 12 PM 
Come meet in the Sanctuary for the dress rehearsal. 

 
S.P.I.R.I.T Church School Calendar: What we’re learning this month. 

Date Lesson 

Sunday, January 4 Communion Sunday. Family worship. 
EPIPHANY PAGEANT 

Sunday, January 11 S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School:  “Jesus the Storyteller” 

Sunday, January 18 S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School:  “Jesus the Storyteller” 
Baptism 

Sunday, January 25 S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School:  “Jesus the Storyteller” 

 
Youth Group Calendar: January 

Date Fellowship Gatherings 

Sunday, January 11 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 7 PM. 
Join us for dinner and service projects 

Sunday, January 25 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 7 PM. 
Indoor Winter Olympics 

**Please RSVP with Meghan Young for all youth group events, and to volunteer as a chaperone or 
driver for any youth group event. 

 

S.P.I.R.I.T. CHURCH SCHOOL – What We’re Learning Now! 
 

Jesus, the Storyteller 
 Jesus was a wonderful storyteller – a teller of theological stories.  Jesus crafted word pictures 
about familiar objects and situations to tell the good news of God’s love for all people.  This unit 
we will hear, dramatize, investigate, and live into several of Jesus’ stories called parables.  We 
will explore Jesus’ parable of the sower, the parable of the yeast, the parable of the bridesmaids, 
and the parable of the talents.  
 Take time for discussions – about being prepared, making brave choices, and farming 
techniques.  Set aside a few moments regularly for telling and listening to family stories.  Name the 
values and priorities your choices and actions express.  Recall the experiences you have lived 
through together – both enjoyable and difficult.  
  

A Prayer For The Unit. God, help us to explore the journey to Bethlehem, the journey of the magi, 
the journey to Egypt, and the journey to Nazareth.  Open our eyes and our hearts to the journeys 
you made, and help us to know you are always with us.  Amen.  

 
 

Don’t forget to learn along with us in our weekly bulletins. 
Check them out for faith nurture ideas you can use at home to learn with us! 
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CONFIRMATION 

 
 
 

Confirmation class delved into the Christmas and Advent season, participating in 
Lessons & Carols.  We also had some great discussions on prayer and how we talk 
and listen to God.  We reflected at Advent Prayer stations, and met our mentors for 
the first time.  As we start the new year, we’re looking forward to learning more about 
Rocky Hill Congregational Church UCC and the United Church of Christ. 
 
 
 
 

 If you would like more information about being part of the Confirmation class (9TH & 10TH graders), or 
if you are interested in being a mentor for the confirmation class please contact Meghan Young at 

Meghan@rhccucc.org. 
 
 
 
 

December Schedule:  
Here’s what we’re learning and doing this month… 

Date Class/Event Times 

Sunday, January 4 CLASS: Dangerous Conversations 
 

5 PM – 7 PM 
*Location TBD 

Sunday, January 18 CLASS: One Body, Many Parts – RHCC & UCC 5 PM – 7 PM 

 
 
 
  

mailto:Meghan@rhccucc.org
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Senior Pastor Search Committee Update 
 

Over the past month the Search Committee conducted 
several interviews and reviewed new profiles.  We also 
took some time away from meeting around Christmas 
in order to truly appreciate the meaning of the season, 
and to accommodate the schedules of all involved, 
including candidates.  We will continue to meet and 
interview over the coming weeks in January and even 
have some follow up interviews scheduled into early 
February.  The Committee is excited to be continuing 
in this work and meeting these wonderful candidates.  
We look forward to when we can have one of them 
here with us as our new pastor at RHCC! 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of the committee 
members. 

 

Senior Pastor Search Committee:  Liz Reed-Swale - Co-Chair, Gregson Curtin - Co-
Chair, Stephanie Heneghan - Chaplain, Hilaire Leavitt - Secretary, Meghan Montana - 

Communications, Neal Cox, Diana Hellyar, Michele Jokl, Rhody Triblets 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The Board of Deacons would like to thank you for your generous support of over $1000 
to our Thanksgiving offering.  This offering will be directed to the Rocky Hill Food Bank 
and a New Britain Food Bank.  We also thank you for the support of the Tower Lighting.  
The sign-up list will remain in Chapin Hall. 
 

As I think about resolutions for 2015, I would like to have a Fast Forward button in my 
life like I do to watch TV.  I could judge the wisdom of my decisions by pushing Fast 
Forward to determine the outcome my decision will have in the future.  Robert Louis 
Stevenson said, “Everybody, sooner or later, sits down to a banquet of consequences.” 
So, like you I will be making some resolutions that I hope I can keep! 
 

As we begin a new year in our spiritual growth, please take some time to look around. 
God is doing some amazing things here at RHCC, and we'd love for you to be a part of it. 
Galatians 6:9 says, “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we 
will reap a harvest if we do not give up.” 
 

Gail Tine  
For the Deacons  
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VOICE MAIL INSTRUCTIONS – If you call the church (860-529-4167) and the Voice Mail answers, 

you do not have to listen to the entire message.  Anytime during the message you can have the call 

transferred directly to the person you are trying to reach by simply keying in the following numbers: 

 

Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior 

Pastor 

202  Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 207 

Meghan Young, Acting Associate Pastor 203  Myke Halpin, Custodian 205 

Mitsey Baker, Office Manager 201  RHCCNS (Nursery School) 208 

  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 
 

 
 

   

4      Communion Sunday 

10:00am Epiphany Pageant 

  4:00pm Tamil Sangam 

  5:00pm Confirmation 

 

5 
10:30am Apple Rehab Svc 

  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

6 
11:00am The Lodge Svc 

  7:00pm Board and 

              Committee Mtgs 

7   
  9:30am Quilters 

 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

11      
10:00 Worship 

 

  4:00pm Tamil Sangam 

..5:00pm Noah’s Table 

12  
  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

13  
  8:30am Breakfast Club 

  7:00pm Council Meeting 

14 
         

  9:00am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

18 
10:00 Worship 

 

  4:00pm Tamil Sangam 

  5:00pm Confirmation 

19   Office Closed 
  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir  

20 
 

11:00am Retired Clergy 

21 

  9:00am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

25    
10:00 Worship 

 

  4:00pm Tamil Sangam 

..5:00pm Noah’s Table 

26 
  

  7:00pm Women’s AA 

  7:00pm RHCC Bowling 

  7:30pm Bell Choir 

27  
 

 

6:00pm Community Meeting 

28 
  9:00am Quilters 

12:00pm Bible Study 

  7:30pm Adult Choir 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
Sunday Morning Worship 

Communion 1st Sunday 

10:00 a.m. with childcare 
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WEATHER CANCELLATION POLICY  
In the event of winter weather on a Sunday morning, our first priority is to ensure the safety of 
church members.  Some winters the snow and ice are a real danger, and so worship is 
cancelled for the day.  If such a storm happens, please know that a system is in place to make 
as many of our members and friends aware as possible.  If and when worship is canceled, 
notice will be posted on Channel 3 WFSB-TV, and the voice mail greeting on the church 
phone will be updated with the cancellation if you choose to phone the main number.  
Additionally, an email and phone tree will alert church leaders to the same information.  It takes 
a real storm to disrupt our worship, but if that happens, we want to be ready.  Cancellations will 
also be posted on the church website:  www.rhccucc.org.   
 

On weekdays, if schools are closed in Rocky Hill, the church office will also be closed. 

  

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
Office Closed 

  7:30pm Men’s AA 

2 
 

3 
10:00am Epiphany Pageant 

               Dress Rehearsal 

 8 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

 

 

9 
  

10 
12:00pm Community event 

15 
Newsletter Deadline 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 
 

 

16 
 

17 
 

 

22 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

 

 

23 
 

24 
 

29 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

 

 

30 

12:00pm Setup for Comfort 

              Food Dinner 

 

31 

  1:00pm Set up for Dinner 

  5:30pm Comfort Food 

                Dinner 

2015 

http://www.rhccucc.org/
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01 Gladys Kitchens 19 Anne King 
 Samantha Dion 20 Lois Stevens 

02 Amy Dion  Nancy Flynn 
03 Fred Nashold 21 Liz Vann 

 Marc Fritzer  William Cordes 
04 Jack Malespini  Matt Fulda 
05 Babs Wheeler 22 Betty McKinney 
06 Joan-Marie Schaefer  Charlotte Bacon 
08 Brian Silkowski 23 Nancy Newton 
09 Debra Peterson 24 Doris Hick 

 Melody Hall  Joe Tokarski 
10 Natalie Tine  Candy Smith 

 Nicolis Alessi 25 Sylvia Steucek 
11 Gregory Pickett  John Engel II 
12 David Dean 26 Spencer Rupaka 
13 Robert Speers 27 Judy Graham 

 Louis DiRenzo  Alison MacNeil 
15 Mark Sheehan  Emma Vann 

 Doris Schreier 28 Laura Pandolfo 
16 Martin Sudell, Jr. 29 Toryn Pulling 

 Kathryn Eichner 30 Jason Montana 
17 Kenneth Rousseau 31 Laurel Cole 
18 Grace Cole   

 Daphne Donahue   
    

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

John and Midge Sword 
were married on 

January 19, 1947 

Percy and Nancy Hall 
were married on 

January 27, 1951 
 

Bay Tran and Thomas Buong 
Were married on 

January 7, 1971 
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SCRIP-SURE 
 

A Million Reasons to Support Scrip-Sure 
 

We began our Scrip-Sure fundraising program 
five years ago.  In that first month (November, 

2009), 28 members and friend bought $6510 face value of scrip, earning $972 for RHCC.  
The results were encouraging enough that we decided to pursue this as an ongoing 
fundraiser beginning in January of 2010.  
 

In December, 2014, we passed the five-year anniversary with a rather remarkable 
milestone.  Since inception, 100 members and friends have now bought scrip, and our 
cumulative sales of scrip have just passed the $1 million mark!  More 
importantly, over the five years, RHCC has realized over $67,000 in earnings.  
 

At our current pace, it won’t take another five years to reach the second million, as 
we’ve sold over $250,000 in just the past 12 months, earning almost $18,000 in that 
span to help “fund our faith.” 
 

It takes diligence and perseverance from a lot of people to achieve these results.  Gail 
and I do a lot of the groundwork and administration, but without widespread support 
from all of you, we wouldn’t have the success that we’ve had.  We push, but you pull! 
And you’ve all developed quite a pull! 
 

Our end-of-December order deadline will be pushed ahead to January 6th, so we’ll have 
the opportunity to start out 2015 on a strong note.  And just because your Christmas 
shopping is over, remember that more than half of our earnings come from the sale of 
grocery cards.  I’m quite sure that most of you plan to continue to eat in January.  If you 
shop for groceries at Big Y, Stop & Shop, Shop Rite, Trader Joe’s, Westside Market, or 
Whole Foods, then you can use scrip to support your eating and your church.  If you get 
prescriptions filled at CVS or Walgreens, then you can use scrip to support your health 
and your church.  If you dine out at restaurants like Bonefish Grill, On the Border, TGI 
Fridays, Bertucci’s, or many others in the area, then you can use scrip to support your 
dining and your church.  If you buy household items at Target, or Walmart, or 
HomeGoods, or Home Depot, or Lowes, then you can support your home and your 
church.  If you buy clothes at Kohls, or Marshalls, or TJ Maxx, or L.L. Bean, or 
Dressbarn, or Macy’s, or Sears, or Penneys, then you can support your wardrobe and 
your church. 
 

For a complete list of participating merchants and restaurants, stop by the scrip table in 
Chapin Hall or visit rhccucc.org/scriplist.  
 

On to the next $million.   
Think SCRIP! 

 
Dave Hall 
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LITTLE SCHOLARS PRESCHOOL at the Rocky Hill Congregational Church 
PRIORITY REGISTRATION 

 

The priority period for church members to register their children for 
Little Scholars Preschool at the Rocky Hill Congregational Church for 
the 2015-2016 school year is upon us.  Church members will be 
offered priority registration from January 11 to 
January 24.  Informational brochures are 
available in the Church Office, as well as 
registration forms. 
 

The Pre-K 3 Program will be held Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
from 9AM – Noon.  The Pre-K 4 Program will run 5 days/week, also 
from 9 AM – Noon.  If you have questions or would like a brochure or 
registration form mailed to you, please contact Julie Dostie at 860-
563-5663. 
 

 
 

 
Christmas Party:  We all enjoyed the new concept that Cori Mackey instituted.  We 
started at Bushnell Congregate Homes to visit with the elderly residents.  There we had 
appetizers.  It was great to see the smiles on the residents’ faces.  At 6:00pm we had our 
meal at the Christian Activities Council’s office.  We had a good amount of people in 
attendance, including retired Executive Director the Rev. Don Steinle.  At the conclusion of 
the dinner some of us toured the renovations of the apartment buildings at 4 Vine Street.  
The staff was very accommodating.  We also enjoyed desserts.  Sheldon-Oaks Inc, and 
Klewan Construction Co deserve accolades for the excellent job they are doing in a difficult 
renovation project.   
 

Thank you to Cori Mackey, Executive Director, Michelle and Dasha from the CAC staff for 
their help.  Also thanks to my fellow Council and Board members and Lynne Lataille for their 
support.   
 

Organizational Assessment Grant:  The Hartford Foundation for Public Giving awarded 
us a grant at no cost.  We will examine our Board structure, the Council, financial policies, 
etc.  We will examine issues and assess where we need improvement.  Wight board 
members and Cori will meet with the consultant, Roosevelt Smith, in involving two, two hour 
sessions by the end of January. 
 

Also, we have received a $17,000 donation for the Adventures in the City summer 
education program.  This program is my favorite in that we help many young people with a 
summer education. 
 

Happy Holidays 
Rich Pawlich-Pagliccio  
Delegate, Member Board of Directors  
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HISTORIAN NOTES - NOVEMBER 2014 
 

Profit from the Scrip-Sure Fundraising Program was $2,276 in 
November.    
 
Sunday, November 2:  Children in Pre-K, Kindergarten, 2nd and 
3rd Grades received Bibles.  Confirmands—Victoria Bower, Louis DiRenzo, Tyler 
Morgan, and Brian Speers—were dedicated and also received Bibles.   
 
Sunday, November 9:  New members welcomed:  Bay Tran and Ellie Maher.   
 
Sunday, November 16:  Consecration Sunday with guest leader, Cindi Bates, from the 
First Church of Christ, UCC, Glastonbury, who presented the sermon.  A catered 
luncheon was held following the service to celebrate the gifts of RHCC members to our 
Church.   
 
Sunday, November 23:  Thanksgiving Sunday with special offering.  Baptism of Jaxson 
Peter Graham.   
 
Tuesday, November 25:  The annual town-wide Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service was 
held at St. Andrews Episcopal Church this year.   
 
Sunday, November 30:  First Sunday in Advent—The candle of hope was remembered 
and lit by Jim and Lois Stevens.   
From 5 - 7 PM, the annual Advent Gathering was held—an intergenerational event with 
potluck dinner followed by crafts and worship to prepare for the Advent Season.   
 
During November the Missions Board held a food and clothing drive to benefit residents 
at Peter’s Retreat.  Also, winter coats were donated for our Covenant to Care program.  
Winter clothing was also donated to the Cheyenne River Sioux Tribe in South Dakota.   

 
 

 

 
WORSHIP RECORDINGS AVAILABLE. 

 

Audio recordings, written sermons and bulletins for many of our Sunday worship services 
are available on the church website, rhccucc.org (see WORSHIP: BULLETINS),  

or you may contact the office to request an audio CD or printed sermon. 
 



 16 

ROCKY HILL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill CT 06067 

Telephone # 860 529-4167 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

TIME VALUE MAIL 

Mailed December 17, 2014 

 

 

 

Jesus didn’t turn people away.  Neither do we. 

The United Church of Christ: 
No matter who you are, 

Or where you are on life’s journey… 
You’re welcome here. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

All Are 
 Invited 

 to InReach’s 
COMFORT FOOD DINNER 
Saturday, January 31, 2015 

Chapin Hall 
5:30 PM 

Tossed Salad and Rolls 
Hot Vegetables 

Meat Loaf, Mashed Potato and Gravy 
Ham, Macaroni & Cheese 

Variety of Desserts 
Coffee, Tea, Soda 

Entertainment – Steve Taylor, Magician and Puppeteer 
$10.00 – Adults; $5.00 – 4 to 12 years; 

Free – Children under 4 years old 
Family cap $35.00 

Please reserve tickets:  Joan Tennyson 860-529-8789 
Tickets for sale beginning January 4th during Coffee Hour 

Snow date: February 1, 2015 
 

Non-Profit Organization 
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